

Greywood Multi-Schools Trust

**Headteacher** Mrs V Barnes

School Lane, Hill Ridware, Rugeley WS15 3QN Tel: 01543 490354

Website: www.henrychadwick.staffs.sch.uk E-mail: office@henrychadwick.greywoodmst.co.uk

17th October 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

## NURSERY, RECEPTION, Y1/2 VISIT TO RUGELEY ROSE THEATRE TO SEE "CINDERELLA" - MONDAY, 5<sup>th</sup> DECEMBER 2022

As part of our Christmas celebrations we have booked tickets for "Cinderella" at the Rugeley Rose Theatre for all the children in Early Years and Y1/2. The visit will take place on Monday, 5<sup>th</sup> December 2022 for the 1pm performance. The cost of a ticket is £5. In order to keep the cost of the visit to a minimum it would be appreciated if parents could collect their children from school to drop them off at the theatre and then collect them at the end of the performance from the theatre to go home. If you aren't able to take or collect your child due to work commitments please let us know who will be taking/collecting your child so that we have a note of those arrangements, ensuring that passwords are in place?

We would ask that children are collected from school at 12.25pm, after the children have had a slightly earlier lunch break at school (11.30am for EY and 11.45am for Y1/2), to be dropped off at the Theatre entrance where staff will be waiting to take the children inside. Children should wear school uniform, coat/jacket suitable for the weather on the day. The performance lasts for approximately two hours. As soon as we know the performance timings we will let everyone know so that you know the collection time from the theatre.

Nursery children who aren't normally in school for the afternoon are more than welcome to join us - please let Mrs Walsh know if this is the case.

The preferred form of payment for your child's ticket is via Parent Pay. Payment should be made by the  $5^{th}$  December please. Please do NOT make any payment for this trip onto your child's dinner money account - please use the link provided for the Rugeley Rose Theatre. If you are in receipt of Free School Meals the cost of the visit will be subsidised. Please see Mrs Jones to complete the necessary permission paperwork.

By paying onto Parent Pay for this trip we consider that you are also giving your permission for your child to take part in the visit to The Rugeley Rose Theatre - if you have any additional requirements you wish staff to be aware of please don't hesitate to speak to a member of staff.

Mrs Walsh, Mrs Simmonds, Mrs Jane and Mr O'Leary

Every day counts..... Every minute matters....